Region 6 Mental Health Board meeting notes
04.16.2013
Board Members in Attendance: Rick Capell, Linda Hatzenbuehler, Barry Jones, Liz Lovell, Howard Manwaring, Pam Sanford, Ritchie Weers
Excused:  Shellee Daniels, Tracey Sessions
Visitors: Patti Allen, Hans Brinker, Amber Davis, Robert DeHart, Mark Gunning, Debbie Lewis, Betty Moore, Lennart Nivegard, Dave Peters, Brenda Price, Marty Salvesen, Bill Slavin 
Liz Lovell opened the meeting and introductions were made.   
Barry Jones moved to approve the minutes from the March 19, 2013 meeting.  Pam Sanford seconded the motion, and the notes were approved by a vote.
Ritchie Weers
· There are implications for the legislation failing, so we need to decide how to move forward
· Work has stopped on the toolkit from the State Planning Council that would have provided guidance for the regions to set up their Behavioral Health Board.  
Mark Gunning, CMH subcommittee
· The Children’s Mental Health subcommittee has had two meetings.  They are looking at gaps/needs in Region 6.  
· The next CMH meeting will be May 13th, 4 PM at the Behavioral Health Clinic, 210 E. Center.  
· Ritchie said that there used to be a Regional CMH Council, which was changed and given to the Mental Health Board.  They had the choice whether to make it a separate board or a subcommittee of the full Mental Health Board.   
Rick Capell, State Planning Council report
· Ross Edmunds asked how everyone wants to move forward since the Behavioral Health transformation legislation did not pass.  
· There may be a joint meeting of the RAC and Mental Health Board Chairs.
· Lynne Whiting encouraged every region to establish a Children’s Mental Health subcommittee.
· Rick commented that he does not feel like he is the best person to be on the State Planning Council because he is so new to the Mental Health Board.  Linda Hatzenbuehler said that his perspective is very important to them because he is the only member of law enforcement on the board.  The group felt that Rick should keep his position on the State Planning Council Board.
Ritchie Weers
· Ritchie covered the mental health reports, which are available on www.mentalhealth.idaho.gov. There are not substantial changes.  
· Barry Jones asked why Region 6 numbers were lower.  It is dependent on population and other factors. 
· They are now under 30 days for an intake assessment.  They are only scheduling within a 30 day window.  They were able to bring the waiting period down by having an ACT Team person work on the waiting list and a Crisis Team person taking some of the new ones coming in.  It also helped that the 19-2524s have slowed down because of changes to that process.
· Amber Davis asked if the bill allowing nurse practitioners to do mental health holds passed.  (Note: HB 291 passed – Amends existing law to provide that a minor who is suffering from a serious emotional disturbance and poses a danger to himself or others may be temporarily detained by a health care professional without a hearing; to provide that certain health care professionals may temporarily detain a mentally ill patient in an emergency without a hearing; and to provide that certain health care professionals may commence proceedings for the involuntary care and treatment of mentally ill persons by the Department of Health and Welfare. – this also includes PAs who are working in a hospital)
Brenda Price – RAC updates
· There are five slots allocated to Region 6 for the Recovery Coach Training that will be held May 20 – 24 in Boise.  So far we have filled three of those slots.  
· The Seeking Safety training is being held May 3 in Blackfoot.  This is a combined effort between Regions 6 & 7, and RAC funds from both regions are being used to pay for it.  Region 6 has had high response to the training compared to Region 7.  
· There are some email changes that people might notice.  DHW has a new program that encrypts attachments to emails.  People outside of DHW will receive a message when they try to open those emails and will have the option of downloading a plug-in that lets them view them.  
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Brenda asked how long the group wanted to retain records in the region before sending them to the Boise archives as required by open meeting laws.  Howard Manwaring suggested five years was appropriate.  
Discussion of how Region 6 Mental Health Board and RAC would like to move forward led by Howard Manwaring:
· Linda Hatzenbuehler said that the State Planning Council is not concerned with only having strict board membership.  
· Howard Manwaring felt that we should be one group and meet together.  He gave three options and opened discussion of other suggestions.  Those three options are:
· OPTION A - Meet separately.  One RAC member is appointed to the MH Board as required by statute.  
· OPTION B - One chair and combine use the proposed Regional Behavioral Health Board model.  
· OPTION C - Executive committee does the work for both groups and meetings of the large group are less frequent.
· The benefits of meeting as one group is less time because of fewer meetings and the issues are the same.  
· The drawback is that there are different funding streams to mental health and substance abuse treatment.
· Linda felt that combining the boards would give us a chance to discuss issues that will be addressed by the board when we are given more local control under the new legislation next year.  
· Howard felt that before the next session, we should meet with legislators to express support of the Behavioral Health Transformation legislation for next year.  
· Bill Slaven would like to see more substance abuse funding reports that show the percentage of year that has passed and the percentage of funds that have been spent.  He felt that this would help SUD providers plan for their business.
Group discussion supported meeting together as one group.  Liz suggested that next month everyone  should  be prepared to make motions at the meeting as to 1) meeting together or separately, 2) how the voting should be handled, and 3) define our goals as a group.  
Howard Manwaring moved to adjourn the meeting.  Barry Jones seconded the motion.   Meeting was adjourned.
